REPORT OF MRS. JOHN F. CAMP SECOND ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR, STATE OF TEXAS PAN AMERICAN ROUND TABLE

April 1, 1959

On March 12, 1958, the writer visited Edinburg, Texas, where, with the able assistance of Mrs. Harrison W. Biddle, Director of the Alamo-San Juan Bound Table, a new Table was organized, and Mrs. J. C. Looney was chosen as Director. She has served most efficiently. This group has great potentialities as all its members are outstanding women with cultural backgrounds and rare understanding of the goals and aims of PART.

It was my privilege to visit the Alamo-San Juan Table on March 13, 1958, with the Director, Mrs. Harrison W. Riddle, in the chair. This was an enriching experience. I am firmly convinced the Tables of Texas should be proud of the fine work the Valley Tables are doing. Their close proximity to our neighbor on the South, of course, gives them a clear insight and understanding of the needs and opportunities which lead to a meeting of minds between peoples of the two countries.

During my tenure of office I was extended a number of kind invitations to visit with other Tables and it was with deep regret I was unable to accept them. However, I did try to keep in touch with them through correspondence and have been gratified at the reports which have come to me, both directly and indirectly, on the progress of the various Tables.

On January 5, 1959, I had the privilege of meeting with the Austin Round Table. This was a very gratifying experience. It reflected the splendid work being done by this group, all members of which are well informed and keenly aware of their responsibilities as members of PART.

It has been a pleasure to serve in my limited capacity as Second Associate State Director under the inspirational leadership of our State Director.

Respectfully submitted,

Martho & Camp

Mrs. John F. Camp Second Associate State Director